Project Pride Site Visit Report

Volunteer: Hari Kannan, Asha Stanford 

Visit Date: December 2009

I visited the school on a Wednesday, a couple days before they closed for the December break. The visit was unannounced, and coincided with their exams. I was met by Mrs. Margaret, the school principal, who proceeded to give me a tour of the premises. We (Asha Stanford) had not received any communication from the school for the previous few months, and were thus concerned about the workings of the project. The communication gap turned out to be because of two reasons: (1) we had Mrs. Margaret’s number noted incorrectly, and (2) Jeba Durai, the Asha Honors volunteer on the ground had taken up a full-time job which required a lot of travel, and was thus unable to keep on top of things. 

Nonetheless, the meeting with Mrs. Margaret assuaged our concerns about the project. She introduced me to Mrs. Dhanalakshmi, another Asha Fellow who is a full-time teacher at the school. We spoke at length about their budget shortages, and communication snafus, and came up with the following plan. 

(1) The school henceforth will maintain all records/audit statements/receipts/vouchers/bills, to aid any funding request/investigation. Currently, they are dependent on Jeba to furnish the same.

(2) Mrs. Dhanalakshmi will be responsible for disbursing teacher salaries, and paying bills. We decided to get Jeba to give her cheques, which she can encash every month to pay the teachers.

(3) Mrs. Margaret will begin looking for alternate sources of funding. Currently, they are solely dependent on Asha Stanford. 

(4)  They are also facing a problem with a “correspondent school”, or a school that oversees their functioning. The other school would like to subsume Project Pride’s activities and students. Mrs. Margaret worries that this will negatively impact the quality of education, since the correspondents would like to cut the number of staff to just two. There doesn’t seem to be an easy solution to this, sans lobbying with the collector. Given Jeba’s busy schedule, this too is tenuous at best. We need to work very actively on this – we must talk to other Asha chapters to see if they can provide any guidance.

My recommendation is that we continue funding the project, given that these guidelines are met. I was very impressed with the students that I interacted with. They seemed confident and friendly, and definitely ambitious. The school has a good track record, with over 50 students attending college, and one even becoming a lawyer recently. 

Another point raised was that of teacher salaries. The requested amounts are fairly low, by Chennai standards. I have instructed Mrs. Margaret to request for an increase in her next budget.

All in all, the project is definitely worth funding from Asha’s point of view. That being said, we must actively work on the above action items to help increase our impact on the students.

